In-Season Salmon Management Teleconference #
1

Date:
May 27, 2014


The teleconference calls are hosted by the Yukon River Drainage Fisheries Association (YRDFA) and funded by the Yukon River Panel and the Fisheries Resources Monitoring Program of the Office of Subsistence Management of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. 

Subsistence reports:

Fishermen from Alakanuk to Pilot Station reported that king salmon had started coming into the Yukon River and people had been catching summer chum salmon, Sheefish and whitefish. Russian Mission and Holy Cross did not see any salmon yet and people were setting whitefish nets. In Nenana, along the Tanana River people reported catching whitefish and Sheefish. No fishing activity was reported above Nulato.
KEY ISSUES brought out:
People were upset that the subsistence fishery was shut down so early and they were saying that many people still needed the required gear to go fishing and others who already had the gear (dipnets and small mesh nets) were questioning why they could not use it to target summer chum, Sheefish and whitefish. People asked about disaster funds to be able to get gear or other entities who could help out such as Kwik’pak fisheries. Other questions/comments were asked about the Innoko River and why they were also shut down when those fish do not go to Canada. Someone else mentioned that test net fish from the ADF&G should go to Elders and all along the river. 
Managers responded by saying that they shut down subsistence because they have such a strong concern for the Chinook salmon and want as many to go by unharmed as possibly can. They will open up the alternative gear as soon as the summer chum numbers increase. There was not much test fishery information the fisheries managers had because their catch rates have been low and they have been getting information from fishermen. They also said how not just the Canadian bound Chinook salmon have been doing poorly but also the Alaskan stocks and that is why the Innoko River is also under the restrictions. 
There was some discussion about dipnets and fishermen saying they do not negatively impact Chinook salmon. Management did not have data to say that they do harm any salmon, but they still were concerned about Chinook salmon due to their low numbers and would allow the dipnets when there are more summer chum salmon in the river and they work better. 
Managers said that the closure that started in the lower river is going to move upriver and it is going to be lengthy and people should expect long closures to protect king salmon. There will be opportunity for fishing chum salmon and they would like to get people on a schedule so they know when chum fishing will take place so that they can have reliable weekly knowledge about the schedule once dipnetting starts. The subsistence fishing schedule and announcements will be available via telephone at the following numbers. For outside of Fairbanks: 1-866-479-7387 and in Fairbanks: 479-7387.The Emmonak field office will be up and running by the weekend.
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